NORMAN OUTLEY

Professional Background:

Retired from ExxonMobil after approx. 45 years. During this period, worked in the
following positions:

First Line Supervisor, Materials Coordinator, DCO Assistant, Training/Operations
Coordinator, Chemical Plant Safety Coordinator, Chemical/Refinery Safety Coordinator
of 5 Plant Laboratories, Safety Lead in Sakhalin Russia, Safety Lead at Oil Sands Project.
ExxonMobil afforded work assignments and travel to many places in the world (Russia,
Japan, England, France, Holland, Belgium, and Canada).

Part-time Training Coordinator for the Industrial Safety Training Council Baytown, Texas

Community Organizations you have belonged to as well as any past
accomplishments:

Vietnam Veteran

Chairman of Deacons Shiloh MBC 26 years

Member of Shiloh Male Chorus

David H. McNerney Post 658 American Legion member. Serviced on the Executive Board
Chairman of Boys State for David H. McNerney American Legion Post 658.

Board Member of the Barrett Station Evergreen Cemetery

Spokesman for the “David Outley Sr. Elementary School in Houston Texas.

Board Member of NPOA for the last 2 years

Why would you like to be a Director of the New Property Owners Association of
Newport? Please include any unique qualities or characteristics you would bring
to this position:

My family and | have lived in Newport since 1977. We purchased property in 1972 when
there were no roads in section 4 where we live. We thought it was a beautiful place to
live and raised our family. Over the years, we have seen the good and the ugly. Newport
is growing and will continue to grow in the future to ensure we do the things to ensure
our community continue to grow and prosper. The other side of Lake Houston Is
growing in leaps and bounds. It is just a matter of time before our side of Lake Houston
will do the same.

Being on the board has allowed me the opportunity to ensure what’s needed for the
continued growth of our community. We have gone through some trying times and in
the future for Newport.

When | became a board member, we were going through some trying times as
management of the golf course changed. We took on the management and have turned
things around where we are now financially stable in the black. We have made many
improvements and plans are looking very good to date. | would like to continue working
with the board to make future improvements.



